
From: Richard Fennelly <Richard@coilpod.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, July 10, 2024 8:38 AM 
To: Ed Lachterman 
Subject: Toll Brothers Project  
  
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
Dear Supervisor  
 
  I live in Glassbury Court near the proposed Toll Brothers project at 2320 Depeyster Dr. 
and will be out of town next week but wish to comment.  
 
   If the project is approved, please insure that it is changed to accommodate my 
concerns: 
   1. Entrance and egress should not be on Catherine Street which is already highly 
trafficked. Field Street should be selected instead; 
    2. Placing entry/egress on Catherine Street would also require further vehicle travel 
(about 1 mile) from the Taconic Parkway and Yorktown Heights which I think would 
predominate over travel from the Peekskill area. This would increase GHG emissions 
which I think flies in the face of Yorktown’s commitment to fighting climate change; and 
   3. The current number of units seems to be a much more dense population packing 
that the area now holds. A significant reduction in the number of units should be 
required. 
 
Regards  
Richard  
 
 
Richard Fennelly 
CoilPod LLC 
www.coilpod.com 
About Us: Coil-Cleaning Company Selected by U.S. DoE as Promising New Innovator 
(hydrocarbons21.com) 
Phone: 1 914 819 8937 (US Eastern Time Zone) 
Twitter: @COILPOD 
LinkedIn: (https://www.linkedin.com/in/richard-fennelly-4747a673/) 
 
A FY2022 Building Decarbonization Cohort Member in IMPEL+ (Managed by 
Law rence Berkeley National Lab for the U.S. Department of Energy). 
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